

Weekly Newsletter for week beginning 18th June 2018 Statement to live by for next week: I try to accept forgiveness from others.

Attendance

Congratulations to Year 1 who won the attendance trophy this week with 99.3% attendance and well done to green team who won the house trophy this week.

Christ the King Summer Fair

On Saturday we will be holding our annual Summer Fair with the parish at Christ the King school. The fair starts at 12:00pm and there will be plenty of stalls to look at and activities to take part in. We hope that you all join us for a family fun filled afternoon. Remember the money raised from the fair goes back to the parish and the school and helps to support our children in school. Thank you for your generous donations and to the members of the parish who have been busy getting everything prepared and ready. Mrs Holt has had so many teddies that she has said she will be saving some back for the Christmas Fair.

Choir Concert at Trinity and All Saints University

On Wednesday our fabulous choir sang at the Trinity and All Saints University Partnership Choir Concert. The children sang like angels. We have some very talented children in our choir! Thank you to Miss James for the time she has given in preparing the choir for the concert and to all of the parents who came to support their children. It was certainly the highlight of my week and I am sure all of the parents who were able to enjoy the concert would agree that it was superb.







Sports Day

Sports day will take place next Friday (29th June). KS1 will be competing in the morning and KS2 in the afternoon. Our Year 6 children and Year 4 children (When Year 6 are at mass) will be helping our KS1 children in the morning and running the events.

KS1 will be joining KS2 near the end of the afternoon to watch the final races and also to take part in the team relay races. We hope that the weather will be good to us. Parents are welcome to come and join us for part or all of the sports day. We will be presenting the sports day trophy to the winning team at the end of the day and pupils will be collected as usual at classroom doors following the presentation of the trophy.

Mass for the Feast day of St Peter and St Paul

Next Friday is the feast day of St. Peter and St. Paul. The children in Years R to Year 4 will be going to mass on Thursday at 2:00pm and Years 5 and 6 will be attending mass on Friday morning at 9:15am; as they will be participating in the run for fun on Thursday afternoon. As always parents are welcome to join us to celebrate mass at church.

Year R Assembly

Next week our Reception children will be doing their first class assembly on Thursday morning at 9:15am. The children always love to see their mums and dads in the audience and parents are very much welcome to join us if they are able to.

Safeguarding

I would like to take this opportunity to reassure parents that any incidents that take place in school be it medical or behavioural are dealt with swiftly and appropriately by the teaching staff, Mrs Jones and by Mrs Hartley and myself in our roles as Designated Child Protection Officers. We have rigorous systems for recording both incidents and actions that are taken. We always ensure that any incidents are always fully investigated. There have been some occasions recently where pupils have heard parts of stories at school and brought these home to parents not always knowing the full facts. We encourage parents to come and speak directly to us about any concerns that they have.

I would also like to take this opportunity to ask all parents to ensure that their child is not bringing in any toys from home into school unless they have been given permission to do on a special occasions. Please note this also includes football cards and stickers.

Year 5 Trip to Mount St. Mary's

This week our Year 5 children have enjoyed a trip out to Mount St. Mary's. They all had the opportunity to experience a day in the life at the high school. We would like to thank Mount St Mary's for the hard work that went into preparing a great day for our children. They really enjoyed the learning activities during the day that were organised from cooking to science experiments.

Bishop Roche Cup Netball Tournament

Well done to all of our netball team who took part in the first round of the Bishop Roche Tournament. The children all played well and really enjoyed themselves. They were getting better and better in each game that they played on Wednesday. They are through to another round which will take place at the beginning of July. Thank you to Mrs Mitchell and Mrs Mason who lead our netball team and give up their time every week to practise skills with the children. Thank you also to Mrs Thompson who helped out with transport the match on Wednesday.

Run for Fun

Next week our Year 5 and Year 6 children will be taking part in the Run for Fun event at Cardinal Heenan High School. This is a very popular event with thousands of pupils taking part for many schools in the Leeds area. This year there may even be some local television news cameras around! The children can run or walk around the course which is about one mile.

Welcome back to Mrs Noddle

On Monday we welcome back Mrs Noddle following her maternity leave. Mrs Noddle will be working with our Year 5 children and giving some additional support to prepare them as they move into Year 6 next year. We are looking forward to having Mrs Noddle back on the team in school again.

Miss Clark **Head Teacher**

Dates for your Diary

23.06.18 - Summer Fair

28.06.18 - Year R Class Assembly

28.06.18 – 2:00pm Mass at Christ the King Church for St Peter and St Paul's Feast Day (Year R to Year 4)

29.06.18 – 9:15am Mass at Christ the King Church for St Peter and St Paul's Feast Day (Year 5 and Year 6)

29.06.18 – School Sports Day – KS1 am and KS2 pm

02.07.18 – Reserve Sports Day (in the event of rain on 29.06.18)

10.07.18 – Year 5 and Year 6 production 1:30pm

11.07.18 – Year 5 and Year 6 production 6:00pm

12.07.18 – Transition morning for all pupils

17.07.18 - Second transition morning for Year R

19.07.18 - 2:00pm Year 6 Leaver Assembly

20.07.18 - 9:20am Year 6 Leavers Mass at Christ the King